
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

July 17, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Rick Maggard Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
        Firefighter, Chris Baird 
             
Firefighter, Jim Daulton
Firefighter, Josh Doak

        Reserve Firefighter, Mac White
Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer

Larry Young

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that board election packets need to be turned into the County soon but no later than August 8th by 5:00 p.m.
4. Approval of Minutes: June 19, 2018 and June 27, 2018 Special Meeting:
Minutes were approved for both sets of minutes as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated there was no correspondence.
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained we were 100% through our budget year and we were under budget in all categories. He pointed out that with some collections of back taxes we had received 100.02% of expected revenue in the property tax category. Office Manager Mohler explained that due to a glitch within the County they were not able to put our FDAT revenue into the month of June. The County put the funds into the system in July and she stated that she printed that email out for the auditors. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that the district received around $44,000 dollars more in ambulance revenue than the fiscal year prior. She also stated that Bear Jaw and State Wildland funds were paid in June which lowered the amount of unpaid debt that will be carried over into the next fiscal year. Lastly, she told the board that now that she is caught up from years past when reserves were doing the out of district billing, we will see a decrease in revenue and most likely an increase in accounts sent over to collections within the next few months. Chief Tope went over the June run log and how the total number of calls seem to be consistent with the past two years. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that there was a boom semi-truck fire on I-17 and because it happened between a rock wall area, it really helped contain the fire and made it easier for the shift on duty to put out the flames. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope stated that there was nothing to report. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope reported that we will be switching over dispatch services on August 1st and that we had already received the Mt. Eldon tower license. 
Chief Tope said that we would be losing reserve firefighter Ryan Richards who has been hired on full time with Flagstaff Fire. 

Lastly, Chief Tope told the board that our lease income will increase, although we do not currently know by how much, as Crown Castle will be adding Sprint/T-Mobile and Verizon equipment to our tower. 

9. REVIEW AND VOTE: Adopt 2018-2019 Budget:

Chief Tope stated that there were just a few changes to the budget since the proposed budget. He stated that Office Manager Mohler found that the donations category had some how been removed from the budget, so he added that line item back in. He said that in July Office Manager Mohler added in the carry-over total from the end of June to the budget and we adjusted the income for Bear Jaw down to account for the carry-over adjustment. We also had to account for revenue the district received in June for Bear Jaw/State Wildland that we had added to the 18-19 revenue budget because we were not sure we would receive the funds prior to fiscal year end. In order to keep our mill rate the same as the proposed budget, Chief Tope stated that he lowered the SCBA expense line item from $180,000 to $177,000. There were no further questions or comments from the board on the budget. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to adopt the 2018-2019 budget. 


Member Rose moved, and Member Treharne seconded.



The motion passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Barnes, Member Rose, Member Treharne. 

10. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

There were no comments from the public. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 P.M.

Next Meeting:
August 21, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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